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Dear Editors,

Assistant Professor of Medicine
Harvard Medical School

[ am writing in regards to biostatistics for the manuscript titled “Pre-lung transplant
measures of reflux on impedance are superior to pH testing alone in predicting early
allograft injury” submitted by Wai-Kit Lo, Robert Burakoff, Hilary Goldberg, Natan
Feldman, and myself. The statistical methods of this study were reviewed by all co-
authors of the study. No other statistical assistance or review outside of the study authors

was obtained.

Please let me know if you have further questions or inquiries. Thank you for your
consideration and we look forward to hearing from you soon.

Sincerely,

' Walter C an4 '

75 Francis Street, Boston, Massachusetts 02115
Phone: 617-732-6389 | Fax: 617-566-0338
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